
 

  

Project Update: July 25, 2022 

DRILLING WORK BEGINNING THE WEEK OF JULY 25, 2022 
 

Dear neighbour, 
Work to build the foundation of the new community housing development at 5676 Main Street in the Town of 
Whitchurch-Stouffville is expected to begin as early as the week of July 25, 2022 and last for approximately six 
weeks.  

What’s happening? 

• Over the next six weeks, the building foundation will be installed on a series of caissons (drilled holes that 

are reinforced and then filled with concrete) 

• Work to build the caissons involves drilling a hole, reinforcing the hole with rebar (steel bars) and pouring 

concrete  

What to expect? 

• During caisson installation, construction activity may extend past 5 p.m. All work will comply with the Town 

of Whitchurch-Stouffville’s noise by-law and the contractor is expected to finish by 7 p.m. 

• Construction activities taking place after 5 p.m. will primarily be related to concrete pouring 

• Nearby neighbours may notice increased noise and vibrations. Vibrations will be monitored 

Work may be rescheduled due to weather conditions or delays related to COVID-19 and Public Health guidelines. 
York Region will provide advance notice whenever possible. 

 

We recognize construction may be disruptive for residents and neighbours. We will work to minimize 
disruption and we thank you for your patience and understanding.  

 

CONTACT US 

If you have questions or concerns,  
please reach out to your Community Liaison, 
Sharon Thomas by emailing 
Stouffville_HYI@york.ca or calling 289-338-8963 

E-NEWSLETTER 

Sign up for our project e-newsletter using the 
“Subscribe” button on york.ca/StouffvilleHYI 

 


